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Dear Resident or Property Owner: 
 
San Diego Gas & Electric Company’s highest priority is providing you with safe and reliable 
natural gas and electric service. As part of our commitment to you, we periodically need to 
make improvements to our facilities within your community to enhance system reliability.    

You may have received previous notices regarding the Del Mar Reconfiguration Project.  We 
experienced a delay to our project schedule, however, this notice is to inform you that 
construction activities will begin January 10, 2022. 

This project includes construction activities at SDG&E’s existing Del Mar Substation immediately 
northwest of the intersection of Interstate 5 and Via De La Valle, and east along Via De La Valle 
approximately 1.1 miles to the intersection of El Camino Real in San Diego.  SDG&E® will install a 
new one-mile section of 69 kilovolt underground transmission line within Villa De La Valle, and 
two new poles on the east end inside the Horsepark property.   

Construction along Via De La Valle will take place Sunday through Thursday from  9pm to 5am 
unless otherwise directed by local traffic control permits.  

Traffic delays and temporary lane closures are expected. We plan to have traffic control 
measures in place during construction, and our crews will strive to minimize any impacts to you 
and your neighbors.  We encourage you to adjust commuting plans as necessary.   

 
Location:  City of San Diego  
Work Days:  Sunday - Thursday 
Hours:   9:00 p.m. – 5:00 a.m. (unless otherwise allowed by permits) 
Duration: Approximately 10 months 
 
  
Construction dates are subject to change according to compliance requirements, inclement 
weather, or other unforeseen circumstances. We’ll provide additional updates should 
construction dates change.   



  Del Mar Reconfiguration Project 

As part of this project, temporary construction support sites will be required along the 
alignment. These sites will serve as temporary storage for materials and equipment and will be 
used for parking during construction hours. These temporary sites will be restored to their 
original condition and use upon completion of the project. 

We apologize in advance for any inconvenience you may experience during construction 
activities. SDG&E will continue to work closely with local municipalities and community groups 
to ensure construction activities are as least disruptive as possible. We also plan to keep 
communities informed during all phases of the project’s construction. We’re committed to 
working with you and local public safety officials to help minimize inconveniences and 
safeguard a smooth construction process.   
 
If you have any questions or require additional information, please call (844) 765-6388. 
Additional project information may be found at the California Public Utilities Commission web 
page at https://www.cpuc.ca.gov/environment/info/ene/delmar/delmar.html.   
 

Sincerely,  

  

Claudia Valenzuela 
Public Affairs Manager, 
Regional Public Affairs Major Projects 
San Diego Gas & Electric Company 

https://www.cpuc.ca.gov/environment/info/ene/delmar/delmar.html

